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SUBJECT:  Proposed Ordinance 2005-0398 authorizes the Executive to approve an interlocal agreement (ILA) with the City of Kent for the purpose of designing and constructing improvements to the Green River Bridge.

BACKGROUND:  The Green River Bridge is located on Central Avenue South over the Green River.  The northern approach to the bridge is in Kent and the southern approach is in unincorporated King County.  Proposed Ordinance 2005-0398 approves an ILA with Kent for major maintenance work on the bridge.

The 2005-2009 Roads Capital Improvement Program (CIP) includes funding for this project, Green River Bridge #3216 – Painting (Capital Improvement Project #300104).  The total cost is estimated to be $410,000.  About $340,000 will be paid for with a federal grant and the remaining costs will be split evenly between the County and the City of Kent.

The scope of work includes design and construction to clean and encapsulate the existing structural steel with single component moisture cure urethane paint.  Bird exclusion devices may also be installed.  This project will address peeling paint and corrosion, thereby reducing the risk that more expensive repairs will be required at a later date.

Federal funding for this project is provided through the Highway Bridge Replacement and Rehabilitation Program (HBRRP).  This program is overseen by the State Bridge Replacement Advisory Committee and its grants are often referred to as "BRAC" grants.  To qualify for funds, projects must be suitable for replacement, rehabilitation, or major maintenance including painting.

The interlocal agreement allows the County to carry out the work.  It also provides that the County will be responsible for all permit decisions for the project, thereby eliminating a duplicative permitting process.

Kent approved the ILA on August 5, 2005.
Attachment 1 is Proposed Ordinance 2005-0398 with attachments.  Attachment 2 is the Executive’s transmittal letter.    Attachment 3 is the fiscal note.
No further policy issues have been identified.
ATTACHMENTS:
1.  Proposed Ordinance 2005-0398 with attachments
2.  Executive’s transmittal letter 
3.  Fiscal Note for Proposed Ordinance 2005-0398
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